
Annex B 
 
Guangdong-Hong Kong Environmental Collaboration - 
Workplan for 2014 
－－－－－－－－－－－－－－－－－－－－－－－－－－－－－ 
 
＊ Continue to take forward the PRD Regional Air 
Quality Management Plan and implement enhanced 
emission reduction measures; 
 
＊ Jointly complete arrangements for enhancing the 
PRD Regional Air Quality Monitoring Network; 
 
＊ Commence a joint study on fine suspended 
particulates for the PRD region to provide a robust 
scientific basis for mapping out strategies for 
further improvement of regional air quality; 
 
＊Explore co-operation in air pollution forecasting 
and joint efforts in promoting regional air 
pollution prevention; 
 
＊ Continue to promote cleaner production and 
facilitate enterprises to undertake energy 
efficiency and emission reduction measures; 
 
＊ Continue to take forward the joint study on 
regional water quality management plan for the 
Pearl River Estuary, and explore further 
collaboration to protect the water environment; 
 
＊ Proactively follow up water pollution abatement 
actions for Deep Bay (Shenzhen Bay) and Mirs Bay, 
jointly take forward the second review of the Deep 
Bay (Shenzhen Bay) Water Pollution Control Joint 



Implementation Programme; 
 
＊ Continue to follow up the water quality 
protection work for Dongjiang to safeguard the 
quality of Hong Kong’s water supply; 
 
＊ Continue to foster exchanges and collaboration 
on afforestation, urban greening, forest pest 
control, protection of endangered animal and plant 
species, conservation and management of wetland,  
optimisation of indigenous tree species and 
regional ecological corridor; and  
 
＊ Continue to take forward coral reef checks and 
collaboration on aquaculture health management, to 
enhance co-operation and exchanges on sustainable 
development of fisheries as well as conservation 
and monitoring of Chinese white dolphins and sea 
turtles. 


